
Fort Jennings Police Department
Chief Bryan J, Hoover

Dear Chief James Baker,

| am reaching out on behalf of the Fort Jennings Police Department with a request regarding the availability of

used body worn cameras that you have in your possession at the Lima Police Department.

Weare currently in need of such equipment for our operations and would greatly appreciate it if you would

consider donating or transferring 5-6 body worn cameras.

Your generosity in supporting our law enforcement efforts would be invaluable, and we assure you that any

equipment received will be put to good use in protecting and serving our community.

We can coordinate the logistics with your IT coordinator to ensure a smooth process for the transfer.

Thank you in advance for your assistance. We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Best regards,

Chief Bryan J.foover
Fort Jennings Police Department
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